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Set aside August 29, 1993 for the annual
Alumni picnic. As we reported in the last news-
letter, your committee made the decision to
move the picnic to the Sunday before Labor
Day. Many of you had said that it was difficult
to attend after Labor Day as most vacations
are over and travel was difficult at that time.
So in an effort to accommodate everyone, we
made the change. We hope that those of you
who have been unable to attend in the past will
be able to now arrange your vacation to fit in
this fun occasion.

The picnic will begin at 11:00am and close
at roughly 8:00pm. The charge will again be
$7.00 per alumni family. In years past, we
have asked that you pre-register. However,
this year all registrations will be the same day
as the picnic. We have included a reminder
sticker inside of this newsletter for you to post
on your refrigerator. MARK YOUR CALEN-
DAR. You will not receive another notice.

This year, classes from 1930 to 1968 will
gather at the Fraser Park to enjoy the planned
festivities. For those interested, the volleyball
net will be set up along with horseshoes. Bring
your favorite lawn game if you wish. Also
available for your use, will be the tot lot for
your children (or grandchildren).

As in the past, a video of the days events
will be made. This has become a tradition and
copies of all videos from past reunions are avail-
able and can be ordered at the picnic. Group
videos will be available by request only. A 50-
50 drawing is planned for 4:30pm and souve-
nirs will be available.

ANNUAL PICNIC '93

by President Audrey Kleino DeFauw

Another change this year will be in the
food area. Jasper Terzo has volunteered to be
chief cook serving hot dogs, hamburgers,
knackwurst, potato salad and ice cream for
dessert. Jasper may also throw in a few sur-
prises. Feel free to bring your own picnic lunch
if you wish. Coffee will be available the entire
day. Beverages (pop or beer) can be brought
in, but CANS ONLY PLEASE. Glass con-
tainers are not allowed in the park.

If anyone has memorabilia that they would
like to share, bring it along for a walk into the
past. Please be sure to put you name on your
pictures to insure they are returned to the right-
ful owners. A display board will be available
for your use.

Setup will begin at 8:30am. Additional
hands are always welcome to set up tables and
chairs. Those hands are also welcomed to
help with the clean up. If you would like to
volunteer, call Audrey Kleino De Fauw on
(313)293-2160 or simply show up. Should we
be showered on, the VFW hall will be avail-
able. So, rain or shine, the party goes on!

Suggestions for other
activities are always wel-
come. Your committee has
made the plans, but want
this to be your picnic.

If anyone desires a list
of their classmates, see
Lowell (Buck) Steffens at
the picnic.

SEE YOU ALL
AT THE PICNIC!
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PRE-PICNIC GATHERING

A get-to-gether is being planned at 7:00pm the
Saturday evening before the picnic at Marinelli’s
in Fraser located on Utica Road across from Fraser
Hockeyland. Come and join us for dinner and then
on to Foster’s for dessert. If you are interested in
attending, please contact Audrey DeFauw, so that
We can reserve space.

ATTENTION CLASS OF 1958

This year marks our 35th reunion. If anyone from
the Class of 1958 would be interested in a get-to-
gether the night before the picnic on August 28th,
call Jerry Koelzer on (313)286-2971 or Sandy
House Spearman on (313)286-5572. We hope to
hear from all of you soon!

NEWSLETTER DONATIONS WELCOMED

by your Editor Joyce Gozdor

During the course of the year, we have been re-
ceiving donations from alumni. Contributions help
to defray the cost of this newsletter. Your com-
mittee would like to extend their personal thanks
to all who have contributed. Our sole source of
revenue comes from the annual picnic and your
contributions. The newsletter costs continue to
increase as each new class is added. Your com-
mittee is continually working to see that this news-
letter continues. We have looked into the possi-
bility of moving toward a subscription with an
annual fee, in fact, at one point reported to you
that we would do this. However, after much dis-
cussion, it was decided that we should continue
as we are. Our goal is to reach as many alumni
as possible and this newsletter is our only means
to communicate with you. We are also forward-
ing a copy of each newsletter to the Fraser His-
torical Society which they are adding to their ar-
chives. If you have suggestions as to how we
might better accomplish our goals, we would ap-
preciate hearing from you.



...YOU DROVE BACK AND
FORTH from Mt. Clemens to
Roseville, from one drive-in restau-
rant to another with a car load of
friends? Favorites were WIMPY'’S,
the TICK TOCK near the Gratiot
Drive-in Theatre, the MALIBU
Drive-in on Van Dyke and 15 Mile
Road, A&W for a foot long hot
dog, WHAT-A-BURGER, and
BIGBOY on 14 & Gratiot when it
was still a drive-in?

...JOHN ULENBURG was one of
those students who moved to the
new four room brick school on
College Avenue which was built in
1924 and he graduated in 1933.
The wooden school was destroyed
by fire. IRWIN REINDEL was
the Valedictorian of the Class of
1933 after coming to FHS from St.
John’s Elementary School as many
students still do. John remembers
Irwin’s father, CHARLES
REINDEL, the founder of
Reindel’s Hardware, as being one
of the most helpful men to all citi-
zens of the small Village of Fraser.
John also recalls six inches of snow
piled to the top of fence posts. The
snow was so high, his father had
to take him to school by horse.
When there was no snow, he usu-
ally walked to school along the
railroad tracks from 14 Mile and
Groesbeck.
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...THESE CLASSMATES MAR-
RIED!! Earl Kolimorgen & Myrtle
Winkelman, 1935, Anna Guenzel &
Albert Eickhof, 1939, Bob Engel &
Maybelle Kromm, 1940, Catherine
Ringler & Jack Fairfield, 1942, Dor-
othy Stifter & Pete Ringler, 1943,
Owen Miller & Virginia Toth, 1946,
Cheryl Hein & Ken McPherson, Jerry
Comelissen & Joyce Oehmke, 1951,
Arthur Rosteck & Doreen McCurdy,
Shirley Hogeboom & Robert Garbe,
1952, Rosemarie Gregory & Ralph
Beyer, Bob Tarkowski & Mary Coon,
1954, Carol Ahrens & Tom Trammel,
Judd Dryer & Marion Hood, Linda
McIntosh & Philip Sandula, Charles
Schinning & Evelyn Schutt, 1955,
Tom DeVoogd & Linda Lienau, 1961,
Judy McArthur & Roy Pries, 1961,
Paulette Klein & Ken Partyka, 1964,
Frank Hammitt & Pam Desutter,
Barbara Cook & Dennis Richardson,
1967, Gail Masinick & Kurt Schultz,
Debbie Filipiak & Norm Nilson, 1968.

..FOURTEEN MILE ROAD from
West to East was the home address
for fellow students and *‘neighbors’’,
Robert Maes, Bill Cornelissen, Jean
Mayrend, Betty Giessler, Don
Seiferlein, Jerry Rosteck, Ruta Paulis,
Betty Jacob, Richard Woloson, Harvey
Krage, Ralph Bielawski, Wally

Schindewolf, Robert Storks, Judd
Dryer, Dale Bloomer and Betty
Bevenidge.
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Betty Giessler Genshelmer

..YOUR CLASS VALEDICTO-
RIAN WAS--Louise Rich, 1938,
Helen Dornbrock, 1939, Ken
Sauder, 1940, Howard Blum,
1942, Jenny Thilk, 1944, Lillian
Nielsen, 1945, Rosemary Sauder,
1946, Marian Opel, 1948, Gerald
Keyte, 1950, Joyce Oehmke, 1951,
Barbara Schmitt, 1952, Don
DeBusschere, 1954, Christine
Rudzinski, 1955, Tom Nicolai,
1961, Janet Armstrong, 1963,
Cheryl Farmer, 1964, Marilynn
Spencer and Susan Everett, 1967,
Gail Masinick, 1968.

...THE ORIGINAL FRASER one
room wooden school house which
was built in 1888 for $2000 was
at 13 Mile & Utica Road where a
fast food restraurant now stands?
The teacher was ELMER LESTER
who taught 50 to 75 students at
one time in one single classroom.

...THESE GIRLS WERE CHEER-
LEADERS--Patsy Kilts, 1942,
Shirley Sieman, 1951, Betty
Zupan, 1955, Donna Woloson,
1961, Elaine Maesso, 1962, Donna
Chinelli, 1963, Cheryl Coon, 1964,
Nancy Neel, 1967, and Kathy
Buss, 1968.
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Remembrances of our class of 1943 . . . The War years . . .

The 18 year old draft was in effect for World War II. Would you be called to serve for your Country? That was what
was on every young man's mind at Fraser High School. Many volunteered and some were drafted before they even had a
chance to graduate.

Saturday dances were a big event in Fraser. Every weekend the Star Ballroom (now the Vintage House) was the scene of
teens dancing to the music of a five-piece band. In summer the dancers moved out to the patio under the stars. Friday
nights, whoever had a car (of course 50 years ago cars were very scarce) many teens were seen at the ‘‘greasy spoon’
restaurant (possibly the Airport Grill) on Gratiot Avenue across from Hartung Airport, which is now Eastgate Shopping
Center.

On occasion, we would walk to the Warren Barn at Chicago Road, east of Mound (now the K of C Hall) and dance to
our hearts content doing the Old Barn Dances and Square Dances in their upstairs loft. We may have even gotten a ride
home, if we were lucky.

Pete Ringler worked at VanMarckes farm on Masonic, now Queen of All Saints Catholic Church. He also worked at
Sheppards Gas Station at Utica Road and Groesbeck.

On skip day in 1943 the seniors all piled into several cars and headed for Canada. They arrived at CKLW radio station
and were interviewed by Ralph Bing, the disc jockey. They were asked many questions such as "Who was Valedictorian and
Salutatorian, what school they came from, etc." This was a big thing to get to talk on the radio (as you remember, no TV.)

Gas rationing was also a thing of the 40s . . . The Junior-Senior Prom was held at the Star Ballroom. There was no
yearbook published due to the war.

Baccalaureate Service was held on May 30 at Zion Church.  Graduation took place at the Star Ballroom.

Class Flower - yellow rose Colors - blue and gold Motto - "Onward and upward, our goal is success."
These were remembrances of Pete and Dorothy Stifier Ringler.
written by Audrey DeFauw



FHS CLASS OF 1968

by Becki Robinson Borrocci

since we walked the halls of Fraser High School together.
Now let’s get together and reminisce.

DATE: Saturday, August 14, 1993
TIME: 7pm. -1 am
WHERE: Starlite Hall
150 Groesbeck Highway (North of Cass Ave.)
PRICE:  $25.00 Per Person (BYOB)

The price includes the hall, buffet dinner, music, beer, set-
ups and prizes. Please feel free to bring your own alcholic
beverages, if you desire. There are many classmates that we
have been unable to locate. Our missing classmates are
listed in this newsletter. If you have any information or
addresses, please contact one of the committee members
listed below. We want to contact as many classmates as |
possible. We are looking forward to a great evening! See |
you all at the reunion. I

Becki Robinson Borrocci
15876 Millar

Clinton Twp., MI 48036
313-286-4866

Mike Smouter Del Papa
15434 Cambridge
Fraser, MI 48026

Claude Fillmore
2149 Pandora

Mel Izokovic
32957 Dowland

FRASER EDUCATION FOUNDATION
IN FULL SWING

The Foundation continues to administer its
mini-grants to teachers and their classes of
the Fraser High School District. These
grants, without the Fraser Education Foun-
dation, would not be possible. The Founda-
tion is supported solely from contributions
such as, pledges, payroll deductions, memo-

rials, deferred gifts through wills, trusts and
insurance programs. Also grants from larger
foundations are received. Contributions can
be given for a specific project, consistent
with the goal of the Foundation. Tax de-
ductible contributions can be made to the
Fraser Education Foundation. Its address is

F.EF., 33466 Garfield Road, Fraser, MI
48026. All inquiries will be answered by a
Trustee of the Foundation. Its telephone
number is (313) 293-5100.

From 11 a.m.
to 8 p.m.

Warren, MI 48092
313-939-4642

Sterling Hghts., MI

I
I
I
|
313-294-5229 I
I
I
I
I
(313)264-9596 :

FRASER HISTORICAL SOCIETY
LITERATURE AVAILABLE

Booklets are on sale from the Fraser Historical Society along with historical
notecards and still reproductions of Fraser. The Commission is raising funds
to have the Hemme Barn located on Mulvey Street raised. You can purchase
this literature or reproductions at the Alumni picnic from Diane Lange. For
additional information, Diane can be reached at (313) 293-4036.
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WINTER HOMES, .. ( FRASER NEWS AND VIEWS . . .

Make sure that you have let us know Congratulations to Faye and Seymour Okun. Our
that you have a permanent winter home
address. Our January newsletter will then

be sent to you without delay.

retired band director and his wife celebrated their

many more years of togetherness.

nary by-pass. She spent New Year's Eve in inten-
sive care. Bang up celebration. Dee is attending 3
weeks of cardiac rehab and is doing very well.
Hope to see you at the reunion in August.

in payment for the next newsletter. I don't make

Cut out this reminder and
stick it on your refrigerator!

picnic.

Picnic Notes . . .

Are you the graduate that has
traveled the farthest? Maybe you
can win a prize. Plan now to
attend and join in the festivities.
You may be the winner of various
prizes for those in attendance.
Jasper says the food will be
excellent, plan to buy your lunch.

Come early, stay late . . .

are laying off teachers, 15 to be exact.

from Klein Street to 15 Mile Road, 5 lanes.

in July at the Fraser Historical Home on Masonic
and Schoenherr.

Mile next to Fraser Florist is nearing completion.

50th wedding anniversary this June. We wish them

Dolores Mayrend Dorsey is recovering from coro-

Bessie Laymen Hamilton writes: Enclosed is check

definite plans. If I'm in the area, I will attend, Bye
for now. Bessie please come and join in our annual

1993 Graduation at F.H.S. numbered 315 students.

This is the first time in many years Fraser Schools
Construction will begin shortly to widen Utica Road

The Hemme barn from Mulvey Street will be raised

Construction of the new El Charro restaurant on 14

You will be able to sit in the outdoor cafe section
. B Qld enjoy your taco and drink

\

/

PICTURES FROM THE PAST

Her address is: 16185 Luxemburg, Fraser, MI 48026.

donated are added to our archives and will be displayed at the next reunion.

The Alumni Club is always looking for pictures from the past to add to our
collection. Helen Stovel Ayers is now asking for pictures of teachers from 1928 and
up. If you have pictures that you would like to donate, please send them to Helen.

We would like to thank the Clarence and Velma Johnston Frank family for its
donations of FHS group and individual pictures from 1923-1925. Also, thanks goes
out to Tom Adams for his pictures from the 1992 Alumni picnic. All pictures that are




TEACHER RETIRES AFTER 35
YEARS IN EDUCATION

Ed St. Clair was hired September 2, 1965
with eight (8) years of teaching experience for
a total of thirty-five (35) years in education.

Ed has been active through those years par-
ticipating in a variety of extracurricular activi-
ties: Driver's Education Instructor, Football
Coach, Track Coach, and Head of the Math
Department at the Junior High School. He has
been involved in many Math Curriculum Com-
mittees as well as the Gifted Program working
with computers.

Ed was selected Teacher of the Year in 1987-
88 at the Junior High School.

He was selected to participate in the 1990
Institute on High School mathemathics admin-
istered by the Woodrow Wilson National Fel-
lowship Foundation at Princeton University.

Ed St. Clair epitomizes excellence in edu-
cational instruction and will be truly missed.
We wish him a long and healthy retirement.

“Try not to become a person of success,

but rather a person
of value.
= Mlbert Einstein

ALUMNI GOLE DAY

by Cap Steyer

A golf outing is being
planned for Monday, Au-
gust 30, 1993, the day af-
ter the Alumni Picnic. If
you are interested in par-
ticipating, contact Cap
Steyer by telephone at
(313) 651-3543, or by
mail, 5800 Little Pine
Lane, Rochester, MI
48306, no later that Au-
gust 20, 1993.

FHS BAND ALUMNI ASSOCIATION IS FORMED

Members of the FHS Band Reunion Committee have been working since last summer's
gathering to create a formal band alumni organization.

The new group, Fraser High School Band Alumni Association (FHSBAA), will
serve to promote the FHS Instrumental Music Program as well as to
provide fellowship and educational opportunities for its members.

The Association will begin its membership drive this
summer and hold its first general assembly meeting
at this year's FHS Homecoming, October
16, 1993. Former FHS band members
(Age 18 or older) are encouraged to
join.

Membership or other
inquiries may be sent to:

FHSBAA

16112 Andover,

Clinton Township, MI

43035 s

<> —




In Memoriam . . .

Martin O. Reif, Class of '33
March 21, 1914 - February 26,
1933. Beloved husband of Ruth;
dear father of Kathleen, Martin J.,
Sharleen (Michael) and Michael K.;
Grandfather of 3; dear brother of
Dorothy Newport (1937) and
Bernhard (Bernie Reif). Clyne Fu-
neral Home of Eastpointe handled
the arrangements.

Raymond (Bud) Cashen,

Class of '41

Raymond died April 1993 of
Alzheimers. He was a retired Bat-
talion chief of the Detroit Fire De-
partment. Survivors are wife,
Frances Robertson; 4 children and
11 grandchildren. Arrangements
made by the Phillips Funeral Home,
South Lyon, Michigan.

Barbara Baut Goike, Class of 'S8
Barbara of Shelby Township died
Saturday, December 26, 1992 in her
home after a long illness. Mrs.
Goike operated a roadside produce
stand in Warren with her husband.
She is survived by her husband,
Patrick R. Goike; daughter, Kather-
ine Renner; son, Patrick Goike;
brother, Gerald Baut (1954) of Troy,
and 2 grandchildren. Services were
conducted from St. John Vianney
Church, and buriel was at Cadillac
Memorial Gardens East.

Don G. Ivonen, Class of '56
Don died suddenly on January 23,
1993. He was the beloved husband
of Joann; father of Dawn, Denise,
Derek and Randy, grandfather of
Brooke and Trevor; son of Florence
Banker. Visitation was at Wujek-
Calcuterra, internment at Resurrec-
tion Cemetery.

Clarence Sieger, Class of '44
Clarence died on March 27, 1993.
He was the beloved husband of Joan;
father of Steven Sieger, and Janet
Michael Francuck; and also survived
by 5 grandchildren. Reposed at the
Sobocinski Funeral Home, burial at
St. John Cemetery, Fraser.

James (Butch) Harris, Class of '60
James died Wednesday, April 28,
1993 at his home. He worked as a
fixture builder for the auto industry
and enjoyed auto racing and boat-
ing. He is survived by his wife,
Donna Izokovic (class of '60); 3 chil-
dren; father, James; four sisters and
one brother.

Our sympathy to the following
FHS alumni families on the death
of their loved ones . . .

Roger Jacobson ('53), Nancy
Elzerman ('57) on the death of their
father, Carl Jacobson.

Sharon Grifka ('67) on the death of
her mother, Bernie Neault.

Cappy Steyer ('48) and Joann Steyer
('50) on the death of their mother,
Eleanor Steyer.

Carol Rheeder ('50), Chester ('54),
Charles (*57) and Robert ('60) on the
death of their father, Clarence Frank.

Robert DeVolder ('63) on the death
of his father, Gerald DeVolder.

Pat ('64) and Bill ('67) on the death
of their father, Willard J. Laughlin.

Leona ('58), Virginia ('62) and Larry
Sonne ('65) on the death of their
father, Julius Sonne.

Ed ('44), Mary Margaret Hamilton
and Lois Beyer (45) on the death of
their mother, Julia LaFriniere.

Patricia Brink ('52) on the death of
her mother Blanche 1. Brink

Pat Schiappacasse ('49), Geraldine
Kinser ('53) and James Wnuk ('52)
on the death of their mother, Irene
Wnuk.

Robert Tarkowski ('54) on the death
of his brother Frenchy.

Shirley Arnold ('55), Betty Hart ('57)
and Charlotte Woeste ('60) on the
death of their mother, Nadine Reed.

Shirley Kennedy Monte ('50) on the
death of her husband Thomas Monte.

Alan ('60) and Beverly Fry ('61) on
the death of their father, Roy Webb.

Lori Wood Bargowski ('68) on the
death of her father James Wood.

Shirley Bosworth Neda ('41) on the
death of her husband Dan.

Joyce Steffens Dunseth ('54) on the
death of her husband Jim.

Dawn Eberlein Lamb ('44) on the
death of her husband Ben.

Kenneth ('64) on the death of his
mother, Helena Partyka.

Roland Hansen ('67) on the death of
his mother, Eleanor Hansen.




- 1968 MISSING CLASSMATES.-

This year, the Class of 1968 has been added to the FHS 25+ Alumni Club. Listed below are the
classmates with no address on file. If anyone has information on any of these classmates, please
contact Becki Robinson Borrocci by mail at 15876 Millar, Clinton Twp., MI 48036 or telephone,

(313)286-4866.

Atwood, Mark

Bamnard, Charles (Tom)
Belleau, Jane
Berthiaume-Egle, Paulette
Boese, Walter

Brohl, Dennis

Buckley, Lon

Burdell, Richard

Calies, Ernest
Cannon-Davies, Mary
Cartwright, Timothy
Champine-Dunn, Charlene
Coate, Dora (Rudder)
Dattolo, Audrey

DiFalco, Dona

Dion, Carl

Edwards, Jennifer
Filburn, Bertha

Foukes, Patrick

Fridberg, Birgit (of Sweden)
Glassford, Daniel
Golomb, Terrance
Harper, Jerry

Hartwell, Larry
Herzog-Justice, MaryAnn
Holtzman, Jan
Huff-Taylor, Diana
Ingrassia, Andrew
Jakubowski, Sandra
Jason, David
Jervose-Stromberg, Vicki

Kochan, Larry
Kremer, William
Ladd, Charlene
Leonard, Patrick
Lutz, Edward
Markiewicz, William
Mason, Bonnie
McAfee, Larry
McCabe, Thomas
McGuire, Ronald
MclIntyre, Fred
Moffit, James
Moreo, Clifford
Myers, Charlene
Nobles, Diane
Nowinski, Michael
O'Hara, Nickolas
Ordakowski, Daniel
Parker, Patty

Peck, Gregory
Peltier, Keith
Peters, James
Pett-Driest, Gloria
Pittman, Bobby
Proctor-Hallison, Linda
Raney, Karl
Roberts, Dale
Romanow, Richard
Rossol, Richard
Roush, Ruth

Roy, Keith

Rudder, George
Rutallie-Fortier, Paula
Sauls, Dorian

Schmidt, Russell
Schroeder, Leroy
Scott-Brewer, Sharon
Semack, Mark

Sergeant, James
Sheppard, Denise
Smith-Newsome, Sally
Smits, Linda

Sowa, Michael

Spencer, Dennis
Steffan, Sue

Stellino, Frank
Stewart-Farley, Pamela
Street-Gailbraith, Sylvia
Tackett, Christopher
Turchin, Susan
Uksa-Poe, Janice
Vanier-LeMieux, Catherine
Vinson, William
Waggoner-Orlans, Linda
Walko-Lytle, Vicky
Walsh, William
Ward-Kuselorat, Carolyn
Womack, Mark
Woodward, Rob

You have achieved success
if you have lived well,

HALL OF TAME INDUCTION PLANNED

Plans are underway for a fall 1993 Fraser Athletic Hall of Fame
induction ceremony. More than eighty names have been sub-
mitted for this honor. The event will take place on Thursday,
October 14, 1993,

laughed often
and loved much.
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THANKS TO OUR ADVERTISERS . ..

Many thanks to all of our advertisers. If you
have a need for their services, we encourage
you to patronize them. Without their support
this newsletter would not be possible. We are
always looking for new advertisers. If you own
a business, won't you please consider placing
an ad with us. The current distribution of this
paper is approximately 2000 alumni. The cost
of an ad, business card size, is $20.00 per
publication. If you are interested, please mail
your camera ready ad along with $20.00 to
Bob Tarkowski, 33801 Garfield Rd., Fraser, Mi
48026. Make your check payable to FHS 25+
Alumni Club.

THE DEFAUW'S
AUDREY
WILBERT

TERRY
DANNY

grader jg)ridl

16740 FOURTEEN MILE ROAD
FRASER, MICHIGAN 48026-1997

NEW AREA CODE

COMES
10 SOUTHERN
MICHIGAN

by Joyce Gozdor
Effective December 1, 1993,
some areas of Southern Michi-
gan will have a new area code. For simplicity
sake, everything South of Eight Mile Road will
remain 313 and everything North of Eight Mile
will become 810 (517, 616 & 906 areas remain
the same). Beginning December 1, you will be
able to reach those in the new 810 area code
through August 10, 1994 (8-10-94) by dialing
either 313 or 810. On 8-10-94, 313
will no longer work for those affected
by the change. All Michigan Bell
customers have been notified of this
change but for those of you who
are out of Michigan, I felt this
information may be helpful.
Since our Alumni database also

) PHONE: (313) 293-2160

includes telephone numbers,
2 please notify Buck Steffens if
you will have a new area
code.

WALTER L. KRASZEWSKI, CLU
LICENSED INSURANCE COUNSELOR

ADDRESS CHANGES

We are asking for your assistance in updating our

Telephone .
7951591 Office 36300 GARFIELD RO. address database. It cost the Alumni Clup $1.00 for
792-2311 FAX CLINTON TWP., MI 48035 each newsletter that is returned and remailed.

If you have moved or have
had an address change or
you know of someone that
is not receiving this news-
letter, contact:

Lowell (Buck) Steffens
49787 Nautical Dr.

New Baltimore, MI 48047.

(313) 977-8610
FAX: (313) 977-8860

Five &tar Systems Inc.

Automation Specialist

5400 18 Mile Rd.
Sterling Heights, Mi 48314-4104

Ralph E. Beyer
Executive Vice President




THOMAS H. KINGS

MICHIGAN INSTITUTE
OF MYOMASSOLOGY

25711 Southfield Rd Ste 101 Southfield, MI. 48066
A member of the Better Business Bureau

STATE LICENSED SCHOOL OF MASSAGE THERAPY
AND HOLISTIC HEALTH

Call for a catalog of our classes.
9:30 am to 4:00 pm Monday - Friday

(313) 443-1669

The Michigan Institute of Myomassology
has opened a CLINIC for Bodywork.

Appointments available by request

Visit our full service supply store.
Books, Jewelry, Herbs, Cassettes & morel




